Council on Admission, Graduation and Academic Standards
Minutes
April 4, 2019

Members present:	Justin Brown, Chase Catalano, Jason Covert, Jeff Engel, Richard Filipink, Kitty Karn, Amy Mossman, Rajeev Sawhney, Ian Shelly
	
Members absent:  	Mark Bernards, Algerian Hart

Ex-Officio present: 	Julie Brines, Angela Lynn, Melissa Telles, Ron Williams

Ex-Officio absent: 	Tracy Scott 

Guests present:		Mark Mossman, Lori Baker-Sperry, Justin Schuch, Michelle Yager

The Council met from 2:00 p.m. to 3:15 p.m. in the Student Union Board Room. The next CAGAS meeting will be on Thursday, April 11, at 2:00 p.m. in the Student Union Board Room. 

There were no student appeals.

Admissions - Update on OAS Review Process

The Council heard an update from Melissa Telles regarding the criteria used when considering a student for OAS admission. It was noted that, despite an opinion piece that recently appeared in the press, Undergraduate Admissions does not make independent admissions decisions for OAS students. Undergraduate Admissions and the Office of Academic Support each have a representative that reviews the admissions file of students who do not meet regular admissions criteria, but who are above the threshold for automatic denial. Within that review, the student’s specific ACT or SAT test subscores in English and Mathematics, as well as high school course grades in English and Mathematics are considered. An academic GPA is calculated manually for each student. Student letters and letters of support are also considered, when applicable. A rubric is utilized to score the various aspects considered. If there is not agreement between the Admissions and the OAS representative, the file is reviewed by the Admissions Director and the Director of University Advising and Academic Support Services for a final decision.  Input from faculty in Mathematics and English, OAS advisors and admissions counselors has been utilized in developing the revisions made to the OAS admissions decision-making process for Fall 2019 students.

Proposal to Revise the First Year Experience (FYE) Program 

In advance of the meeting, the Council reviewed the following documents: 
· Report to the Senate on the Status of FYE Program from the ad hoc FYE Program Review Committee, 
· Proposal to Revise the First Year Experience (FYE) Program from the FYE Leadership Team, 
· Senator Macchi’s Concerns Re Proposal from the FYE Leadership Team, and 
· Discussion of FYE Recommendations at Executive Committee Meeting 19 March 2019

Mark Mossman, Lori Baker-Sperry, Justin Schuch and Michelle Yager, attended the meeting to explain the FYE Leadership Team’s proposal, which essentially removes UNIV 100 as a graduation requirement and shifts peer mentors to the “Y” courses, as well as to any limited sections of UNIV 100 that are offered for special populations, such as OAS students. It was noted that under the proposal, UNIV 100 would remain a Human Well-Being general education course that was optional for first-time students, while being strongly encouraged for OAS students. 

The Council questioned why we had two separate reports, one from a Senate sub-committee that came to no consensus, and the proposal from the FYE Leadership Team. It was noted that the proposal CAGAS was asked to vote on is the request from the FYE Leadership Team to remove UNIV 100 as a graduation requirement. The document from the Senate sub-committee did not include a specific charge for CAGAS, but it was forwarded by Senate ExCo to provide history and context in order to assist CAGAS in making its decision.   

Drs. Mossman and Lori Baker-Sperry explained that there is significant discontent on the part of many students with the UNIV 100 course. One goal of the course was to provide a consistent first year experience for new students. However, first year students are not a homogeneous group needing the same type of skill development offered in UNIV 100. Certain populations of first-time students, such as honors students, military service members and veterans, and post-traditional students are particularly vocal in their frustration with being forced to enroll in and complete UNIV 100. Survey comments indicate that the course is considered a “waste of time” and/or “waste of money” by many students.  In addition, an original goal of the FYE program was to better incorporate academics into the student’s first year experience, yet the majority of individuals teaching UNIV 100 are now staff and administrators, rather than full-time faculty. Michelle Yager explained that there is also a disconnect between the skills taught in UNIV 100 and the application of those skills in first year courses. The Leadership Team proposal would refocus FYE on the academics of “Y” courses, with the incorporation of peer mentors and WesternOnline modules for content that may not be fully covered in class. 

Several concerns were raised regarding the proposal, including:
· the significant work load expectations for peer mentors (especially given the small stipend offered), 
· the process for ensuring that faculty are incorporating certain components into their “Y” sections, 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]the issue of how to assess the effectiveness of the program,
· the need to limit the size of “Y” sections and to better monitor and adjust course enrollments between SOAR programs, and
· how the “Y” sections will meet the goals that UNIV 100 has not been able to meet. 

Chair Filipink explained that while the proposal in front of CAGAS is specific to the elimination of UNIV 100 as a graduation requirement, it is within the Council’s purview to put forward other suggestions related to the FYE program. 

The Council will vote on the proposal at the April 11 meeting.

